## **Births and Deaths**

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

## BORN

BEARE - This is Adam and I am very excited to announce the arrival of little brother my Matthew Daniel on January 16, 1993, weighing 8 lbs. 9 oz. Proud parents are Neil & Carole (née Vachon). Grandpare nts are Doreen and Reggie Beare and Doris and Jean-Claude Vachon.

STUCKEY - Jon and Donna are pleased to announce the arrival of Grant and Cara's little sister Kaylie Elizabeth, born January 20, 1993 at 12:15 p.m., weighing 7 lbs. 3 oz. Grandparents are Des and Betty Stuckey of Howick, Donald and Janet Grant of Athelstan and great grandmother Helena Grant.



SOMERVILLE, Alister -In memory of a dear husband, father, grandfather and great grandfather, who passed away on February 9th, 1992. Lovingly remembered by, Ollie and family

## IN MEMORIAM

BIGRAS, Gina, 1971-1992 - In memory of our beautiful daughter Gina who died tragically January 31, 1992.

When evening shadows are falling

And we're sitting here

To our hearts come a longing

If only you could come home.

Too dearly loved to be forgotten, Mom, Papa, Michelle, Tammy and Joanna

CRAWFORD, Marvin A. - In memory of a brother, Marvin A. Crawford who passed away Feb. 3, 1992.

Time may pass and fade away.

But silent thoughts and memories stay,

Always remembered Bert, Norma and family

NICHILO, Joan - In memory of my dear wife and mother who passed away January 28, 1988. To your place of rest we

travel Flowers we place with

No one knows the heartache

As we turn and leave you there.

With love husband Angelo, daughter Donna

## CARD OF

I would like to thank
Dr. Aiken, Dr.
Thompson, Dr. Brissette
and the nursing staff on
the 2nd floor of the
Barrie Memorial
Hospital, for the excellent care I received during my recent stay.
Thanks also for the
cards, flowers, gifts and
visits from families and
friends.

Reg Orr

The fund-raising committee of Huntingdon Minor Hockey would like to thank everyone who helped in any way to make the Skate-A-Thon a success. Special thanks Thérèse to and Sandy Murphy MacDonell; the members of the Sureté du Québec and Optimist Club; the Huntingdon Firemen; and the adults who helped both on and off the ice. Thanks also go to the sponsors who donated money and prizes and last but not least the skaters.

I wish to thank the nurses and staff of the MtI Convalescent Hospital for the care and therapy I received while there. Also thank you friends and family for visits - cards - flowers.

Gertrude Moneypenny

The family of the late Thelma Akester wishes to express our most sincere thanks and heartfelt appreciation to all our relatives and friends for their many acts of kindness and expressions of sympathy during the recent loss of our beloved Mother, mother-in-law and grandmother. Please accept this as our personal thank you.



Mr. Pierre Lefebvre, son of Mr. and Mrs. Jean-Claude Lefebvre of Huntingdon has recently graduated from the ICS program in Police sciences. Mr. Lefebve is now employed with United Distillers Canada Inc. in Valleyfield as sargent in Industrial prevention and firefighting.